
 

Parks Improvement Advisory Board 

Regular Meeting – January 8, 2019 
 

 

Meeting Location: Lincoln Park Hospitality Suite 

 

Roll Call 

Representatives Present: Bruce Hill 

 Lena Elliott 

 Barbara Traylor Smith 

 Doug Levinson 

 

Alternate Representatives Present: Paul Cain 

 Darren Coltrinari 

 Austin Kaiser 

 Greg Linza 

   

Board Members Absent:  Scott McInnis 

 Duke Wortmann 

   

Parks & Recreation Staff Present: Rob Schoeber, Director, Parks and Recreation 

 Jay Valentine, Director, General Services  

 Marc Mancuso, Parks Supervisor 

 Allison Little, Administrative Specialist 

 

 

Meeting Called to Order by Bruce Hill at 12:02 p.m.   

 

Item 1: Approve Minutes 

Barbara Traylor Smith made a motion to approve the October 2, 2018 Parks Improvement Advisory 

Board minutes.  The motion was seconded by Lena Elliott and approved unanimously. 

  

Motion adopted by the Parks Improvement Advisory Board:  Yes  5    No 0 

 

Item 2: Financials 

Jay Valentine talked with the board about the 2018 year end and projected fund balance for 2019.  

The projected fund balance is $231,205, less the 2018 JUCO sign payment, which is not reflected in 

the statement.  Lena Elliott made a motion to accept the financial report.  The motion was seconded 

by Doug Levinson and carried unanimously.  

 

Motion adopted by the Parks Improvement Advisory Board:  Yes  5    No 0 

 

Bruce Hill spoke with the board about the annual dues.  Until 2014 each entity paid a different amount.  

The dues amount has remained the same since that change.  The board may need to consider raising 

the amount to cover inflationary costs.  Lena Elliott made a motion to keep dues at $14,000 per entity 

in 2019.  The board will study and project future needs.  The motion was seconded by Doug Levinson 

and carried unanimously.  

 

Motion adopted by the Parks Improvement Advisory Board:  Yes  5    No 0 



 

 

2 

 

Item 3: Stadium Complex Master Plan 

Rob Schoeber talked with the board about the 2003 Stadium Improvements Plan.  Many of the 

projects on this plan have been completed.  Other projects have a life span and are recurring.  This 

year the City has money budgeted to test and repair the oldest parts of the metal Stadium bleachers.  

There are obvious areas of rust and deterioration.  The track is slated for replacement in 2020.  Paul 

Cain asked if the track improvements could be made sooner.  The track is showing many signs of 

wear and, in addition to athlete use, gets a significant amount of use by the public.  Bruce Hill 

suggested an update to the Stadium Complex Master Plan to help prioritize all the projects.  Board 

members requested staff bring a cost estimate for an update of the Stadium Complex Master Plan to 

the April meeting.   

 

Item 4: Adjourn  

The meeting was adjourned by acclimation at 12:52 p.m. 

 

The next meeting will be April 2, 2019. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,   

 

Allison Little 

Administrative Specialist  

 












